
 
WAYNE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

Minutes, April 22, 2024 

Call to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Mark Sander, supervisors Jon Maker and Mark Labowski  

 

Pledge to flag  

Visitors ~ Lloyd Whitman, Mr. and Mrs. Wellington 

 

Minutes from April 8 accepted ~ Motion/Mark Sander, 2nd/Mark Labowski, Jon Maker 

  

ROADS AND EQUIPMENT: W. Smith street patching, filling holes, general maintenance work on 

roads, equipment 

 

ZONING AND BUILDING: Lee (billboard), 24-03 Donato carport, 24-04 Schetter (steps, platform, 

dormer roof) 

 

CORRESPONDENCE: None 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

 Attorney Agresti sent out street light liens, mailed April 15, must give recipients 30 days 

before followup action can be taken (May 15) 

 Liquid fuels audit 100% complete; an error we made in 2021 was corrected in 2022, no 

action needed by township 

 Made note of error by secretary in reporting hourly fee ($250) for Gery Nietupski (sewer 

authority attorney) ~ is $125/hour 

 Door lock quote by Rande Joy ~ 11 lock cylinders @ $18/each; rims/mortises as needed 

$30/cylinder; code-cut-stamp new keys $6/key; labor to remove, reinstall, lube and 

adjust $40/hour not to exceed $400. Supervisors Maker/Sanders voted to accept quote, 

Labowski voted no (based on open-ended labor cost) 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 Tire recycling event will be held June 8, 8 am to 1 pm at the Elgin Beaverdam VFD, 

includes Concord Twp., Elgin Borough; supervisors discussed how many tires can be 

dropped off per household (10), no tractor tires, tires up to 22”, no semi tires; trying to 

locate local hauler who recycles tires, so township would be eligible for grant to refund 

percentage of cost from state 

 Received last reimbursement for Mill Road Bridge project ($161,433) 

 Sewage complaint from residents of trailer park on Route 6, drainage from home on King 

Road; issue referred to DEP which will investigate 

 Zoning officer Phil Conklin recommended to supervisors they add the word “permanent” 

to Section 503.2 of township zoning ordinance, so it reads “…including porches, 

permanent carports…”; supervisors agreed to change wording when township does 

broad update of zoning ordinance 

 PA governor signed bill authorizing pay raise for township auditors by resolution from 

$10/hour to up to $18/hour for performing annual audit in January 

BILLS AND PAYROLL:   checks for payroll and invoices for General/Sewer funds signed 

 

ADJOURNMENT at 7:22 pm  

Next meeting: 7 pm on May 6, 2024 


